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10 YEARS AND STILL GOING STRONG !!    By The Editor 

 
     Rob Libera would prefer not to have his picture on the front page.  He thinks that 

another story would have been a good one to lead with.  He is dead wrong about any other 

story but the one that we have chosen.  You see, Rob is the story of Lafayetteôs 

expansion, and it is a good tale to hear again.   Sometimes looking back where we came 

from helps us appreciate how far we have come.  August 26, 2003 was a dark day for 

Lafayette.  We got the call that there had been an automobile accident and George 

Schumacher was gone.  Ron Nelson took the reins of seeing to the physical expansion of 

Lafayette.  This task was herculean, but Ron willingly shouldered the responsibility, 

leaving others on the Board free to search for a new Executive Director.  They 

interviewed several folks and I can remember that Robôs interview came somewhere at 

the end of the process.  Then came the announcement that the Board had selected a new Executive Director.  We even 

got a synopsis of his working history, and the fact that he was a St. Louisan. 

     From the very beginning of his tenure it was obvious that he had something that clicked with everyone.  He 

introduced himself to the employees and their parents or guardians.  Further, he remembered their names, and could 

even remember factoids about what was happening to people.  That type of charisma isnôt something one is born 

with, it is something that is developed as we go along in life.  But folks noted that he knew who they were and knew 

things that were going on in their lives.  They appreciated his care and concern, and responded.  The employees were 

absolutely wild about him, and he is easily the most popular person at Lafayette. 

     Rob, we donôt know what made you choose to apply for employment with Lafayette, but we are very glad that you 

did.  The Editor remembers that first Golf Shootout that we had in which you asked her if we could put the Cardinals 

game on the same weekend as the Shootout.  You probably remember the look that she gave you ï somewhat 

maniacal while smiling a parody of a smile.  She knew you would soon learn what exactly all that entailed.  But 

through it all you have kept a sense of humor and have kept going.  Like the Energizer Bunny ï Heôs Still Going 

Strong!  Thanks for a great 10 years and we look forward to the next 10 to be even better! 

 

 

        
                              

 

 

 

 

                                                          

 

                                            
         Rob Libera       

          Executive Director 

          rlibera@lafayetteindustries.com        

 
Tele:  636-227-5666 Ê  Fax:  636-227-9650  Ê E-mail:   lwc@lafayetteindustries.com Ê Check out our newsletter in living color at our web site:  www.lafayetteindustries.com 

Mission:  The mission of Lafayette Industries is to provide employment 

opportunities to persons who are developmentally disabled and persons with 

other disabilities who are 18 years or older. 
Goals:  Ê To provide a meaningful and productive work experience to persons 

who are disabled  Ê To maintain a safe and pleasant work environment  Ê To 

teach and to train persons with disabilities to acquire better work habits  Ê To 
enhance self-worth and dignity through employment  Ê To provide high-

quality business service through packaging, light assembly and commercial 

mailings  Ê To operate the center in a professional, fiscally responsible manner  

Ê To provide fair wages and good benefits 

THANK YOU, ROB, FOR ALL YOU DO!! 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

LAFAYETTE INDUSTRIESô 

444ttt hhh    AAA nnn nnn uuu aaa lll       

MMM ooo uuu ssseee   RRRaaa ccc eeesss   

      

      

      

Place your bets and help raise funds for  
 AAAddduuulll tttsss   wwwiii ttthhh   DDDeeevvveeelllooopppmmmeeennntttaaalll    DDDiiisssaaabbbiii lll iii ttt iiieeesss 

  
  

NEW!  

Saturday Feb. 22, 2014 
Doors Open 6:45 First Race 7:30 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
14088 Clayton Rd. (at Woodsmill) 

$25 per person  
($20 for Lafayette workers)  

Snacks, Soda, Beer and Wine provided          

               Mouse Racing, Roulette,  
               Silent Auction, PPPiiizzzzzzaaa   BBBaaarrr  

  
  
  
  

  
  
  
  
  
F 

                             REGISTRATION FORMS AVAILABLE AT  

                                           LAFAYETTE FRONT DES K 

                  

                       or register online now @ www.lafayetteindustries.com  

  

Questions? Please contact Mary Beckerle  

636-227-5666 ext.1127    mbeckerle@lafayetteindustries.com 

BBBUUUIIILLLDDDIIINNNGGG   DDDRRREEEAAAMMMSSSȣȣȣ                                 
CCCRRREEEAAATTTIIINNNGGG   OOOPPPPPPOOORRRTTTUUUNNNIIITTTIIIEEESSS.........   



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

      REGISTRATION FORM   
   LAFAYETTE INDUSTRIES 4TH ANNUAL MOUSE RACES  

 DDDoooooorrrsss   OOOpppeeennn   666:::444555                     Saturday, Feb. 22, 2014      FFFiii rrrsssttt   RRRaaaccceee   777:::333000 
   REGISTER NOW!     $25/person ($20 for Lafayette workers)     Limited to 250 

   Name:_____________________________  Email:__________________________________    

    Phone:___________________       (only required if youôd like an email confirmation of your registration) 

    Address:___________________________________   City ________________ Zip ________ 
All parties will have reserved seating.    

  $25 x ____(non-workers attending) + $20 x ____(workers attending) = $_______ (A)  
                Sponsor a mouse for $20 each     mouse name:__________________________ 

                                                   for additional sponsorships add mouse names on back of form                             

Your mouse will appear on the racing forms. We suggest naming it after your favorite Lafayette employee! 

                                   $20 x _____ mouse sponsorship(s) = $_______ (B)  

  

                                            TOTAL  PAYMENT (A + B)   $_________ 

             Pay by check and mail to:                                        Pay by credit card online at:  
                 Lafayette Industries                                           www.lafayetteindustries.com                          
                     179 Gaywood Dr.                       OR                         Click on Donate Now                  
                  Manchester, MO 63021                                    use Comments section to give us   
                     Attn: Mouse Payment                                       your reservation information 
                  

                                                                             
  

  

SEEKING AUCTION ITEMS  FOR MOUSE RACES 

 
If anyone has season sports, concert or theater tickets (or works for a company that has them),  

please consider donating a set for the upcoming Mouse Races auction on Feb. 22nd.  

Other popular auction items are: 

 gift certificates of any kind, wine, liquor or food baskets,  

small electronics and toys. 

We canôt accept clothing or used items. 

If you have something to donate please drop it off  

at Lafayetteôs front desk marked auction item before Feb. 13th. 
 

Questions?  Contact Mary Beckerle at 636-227-5666, x1127, 

mbeckerle@lafayetteindustries.com 

 

All donations are tax deductible and very appreciated!!  Thanks! 

http://www.lafayetteindustries.com/
mailto:mbeckerle@lafayetteindustries.com


2013 NORTH HOLIDAY PARTY  
 

Editorial Note:   We are trying something new this year for both workshopsô holiday parties.  Instead of words, we are going to 

use pictures to show you what happened.  As always, we appreciate our North parents and all they did to make the Northôs party 

a success.  As you will see, everyone seemed to have had a great time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
     Waiting for the party to begin                                  Ready to dance?                                     Littl e ones came to the party!               Can you hear me now? 

 
 
 

Far Left:  Volunteers share a slow 

moment 

 

Right:  Pictures and smiles go hand-in-

hand 

 

 

 

 
       

 

 

   Getting ready to dance their best moves!                                       Busy people!             People come dressed in their finest clothes 

 

 
Far Left:  Gotta rest up for the 

line dance 

 

Middle:  Some strut their stuff, 

some just strut 

 

Right:  And-a-one, and-a-twoé. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  Far Left:   Mrs. Fortus gets thank-you plant from   

  Mrs. Dent, President of Friends of Lafayette North 

 

  Middle:  Santa Claus gets a welcome hug from a few  

  of Northôs employees 

 

Right:  Santa has back-up help 

 

 

 

 



2013 HOLIDAY PARTIES CONTINUED:  

 

 
Left:  Organizing distribution of the Lafayette shirts to the employees 

 

Right:  Time to go home 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR WEST VOLUNTEERS!   By Mary Beckerle. 

 

       We had a marked increase in volunteerism in 2013.  A lot of our regular volunteers pitched in as usual in addition 

to many new people ñstepping up to the plateò. 

        Weôve also had success with our new system of getting 2 planners for each event.  In fact, every planner that 

signed up for an event last January 2013 at the Sunday Social has agreed to do it again in 2014! 

       Our new strategy is to leave it up to the planners to decide how they will go about recruiting volunteers to work 

on their event.  Some will opt to ask their friends that they have worked with before.  Others will go through the 

Community Network and request volunteers in an email to the masses. 

       Please look for opportunities to volunteer throughout the year in our Community Network emails.  We usually 

put out an appeal 2-3 weeks before the actual events. 

       We will be needing many volunteers for the 2014 Golf Shootout and the 2014 Family Picnic.  They will take 

place on a weekend in late May or early June.  A date has not yet been set.  Consider signing up to work a shift 

(usually 1-1/2 to 2 hours) if you can. 

       We also have a request from Barb Aufdenspring, the 2014 Halloween Party planner, for someone to volunteer as 

an assistant planner that will then be willing to take over as one of the planners in 2015.  Please contact Mary 

Beckerle at 636-227-5666 x1127 or mbeckerle@lafayetteindustries.com if you are interested. 

        Our volunteers are too numerous to name and weôd be afraid weôd leave someone out. However, we would like 

to acknowledge our planners from the past year in addition to a few others: 

 

Sunday Social ï Barb Aufdenspring, Trish Walters 

Valentineôs Party ï Charlotte Hodges and Bev Rodgers 

Free Tax Preparation ï Dick Kallemeier 

Bingo Day ï Deb Sitek, Mary Ferranto, Tracey Dillon 

Family Picnic ï Judy Miller, Carol Gage, Trudy Wojciechowski 

Purses with Purpose Luncheon ï Jeanine Bermel, Ann Ferguson, Jacqueline Gregerson 

Glee Club ï Pat Hawn and Janet Gardner 

Halloween Dance ï Barb Aufdenspring, Trish Walters 

St. Johnôs Christmas Party ï Steve and Kay Martinez 

Staff Bonus Mailing ï Wayne and Gloria Marek 

Lafayette Christmas Party ï Beth Oxler 

 

A special thanks to Wayne and Gloria Marek, who handle event finances and email notifications.  They continue to 

be very gracious consultants to all of our planners when called upon! 

 

 

TTTHHHAAANNNKKK SSS   TTTOOO   AAALLL LLL !!!    YYYOOOUUU   AAARRREEE   VVVEEERRRYYY   AAAPPPPPPRRREEECCCIII AAATTTEEEDDD!!!    

mailto:mbeckerle@lafayetteindustries.com


 

 
            FRIENDS OF LAFAYETTE INDUSTRIES NORTH   By Judy Way 

 

 

FOR CALENDAR:  

 

¶ The February Knights of Columbus Dance at Valley Industries is scheduled for February 14 (second Friday 

in February). 

 

¶ The next meeting of Friends of Lafayette Industries North is at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, February 12, in the 

Lafayette North conference room. 

 

PIZZA LUNCH AT LAFAY ETTE NORTH:   On Thursday, January 23, Lafayette North employees were treated 

to their favorite lunch -- PIZZA.  This has become an annual event in January provided by Friends of Lafayette 

Industries North in return for Lafayette Industriesô contribution of catered lunch for the employeesô Christmas Party.  

The employees always enjoy their pizza lunch and this year was no exception.  One employee commented that it was 

like Christmas all over again! 

   
   

                  JAMIE BOVYN BECOMES AN AUNT AGAIN  
 By Denise Bovyn (Proud Mother) 

 

Recently Jamie Bovyn became an aunt again.  She has two 

nephews, but this is her first niece.  Chrissie (Jamieôs younger 

sister) and Adam Collier had their first baby on December 27, 

2013.  Veronica Jean ñRonnieò Collier was named after a great 

grandmother, Jean, and a great-great grandmother, Veronica.  

She was born at Mercy Hospital in Creve Coeur, Missouri.  

She was 20ò long, and weighed in at 8 lbs., 12 ozs.  Chrissie 

and Adam live in the Ballwin area so Jamie gets to see the new 

baby often, and loves holding her. 
                                 Jamie Bovyn with her new niece, Ronnie Collier 

 

   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FREE TAX PREPARATION SERVICE 

for Lafayette Industries West 

employees, their immediate family and staff members 

Beginning February 10
th
 and each Monday morning at Lafayette 

West through April 14
th
. 

To make an appointment email Becky Stillwell, 

bstillwell@lafayetteindustries.com or Dick Kallemeier, 

dickkall@charter.net after January 28
th
, or call Becky  

at (636) 227-5666, ext. 1100. 

Dick is an IRS certified preparer.  All tax returns are efiled  

and remember to bring all your tax information plus  

a picture ID and social security card to the appointment. 

mailto:bstillwell@lafayetteindustries.com
mailto:dickkall@charter.net


2014 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE AND POPULAR HOLIDAYS  
 

Mary Beckerle, our development director, asked if we would think about including the holidays for this year in the 

newsletter.  She thought it would be a handy reference for you to put it somewhere so that you would know when we 

actually take our holidays in 2014.  The third column is for Westôs schedule, the fourth column is Northôs.  Please 

note even though we list Good Friday, it is not a holiday and we just get off ½ hour early for the weekend.  We do 

NOT close that day, and wanted to let you know so you can note it on your own calendars. 

 

Holiday   Date    West    North  

 

January 

         Tuesday, December 31
st
 Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

     New Yearôs Day  Wednesday, January 1
st
 Closed    Closed 

 

April ï Note:  Workshops are *NOT* closed 

 

    Good Friday  Friday, April 18
th
  Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

 

May 

    Friday, May 23
rd

  Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   Memorial Day  Monday, May 26
th
  Closed    Closed 

 

July 
    Thursday, July 3

rd
  Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   Independence Day  Friday, July 4
th

  Closed    Closed 

 

September 

    Friday, August 29
th
  Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   Labor Day   Monday, September 1
st
  Closed    Closed 

 

November 

    Wednesday, November 26
th
  Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   Thanksgiving  Thursday, November 27
th

  Closed    Closed 

    Friday, November 28
th

  Closed    Closed 

 

December 

    Tuesday, December 23
rd

   Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   Christmas Eve and  Wednesday, December 24
th

 Closed    Closed 

   Christmas   Thursday, December 25
th

 Closed    Closed 

 

January 2015 

    Wednesday, December 31
st
 Leaving early - 2:30 p.m. Leaving early - 1:30 p.m. 

   New Yearôs Day  Thursday, January 1
st
 Closed    Closed 

 

 

 

 



USEFUL HOUSEHOLD HINTS  

 

Bread tags make the  

perfect cord labels. 

 

Pump up the volume by 

placing your iPhone & 

iPod in a bowl.  The 

concave shape amplifies 

the music. 

 

Find tiny lost items like 

earrings by putting a 

stocking over the vacuum 

hose. 

 

 

Use egg cartons to 

separate and store your 

Christmas decorations. 

 

 

 
 

   
        MAKING PASSWORD SECURITY A PRIORITY                By Dan Rechtien 

 

 

 

 

        In a recent article, the Wall Street Journal raised several issues regarding password security.  These include: 

 

 *Eight character passwords, even those including mixed case letters, numbers and alphanumeric symbols, are 

   no longer secure enough for banking and e-commerce. 

 *Ninety percent of user-generated passwords, even those considered strong by IT Departments, are       

   susceptible to hacking. 

 *In a recent study of user-generated passwords, the 10,000 most common passwords would have accessed 98.1 

   percent of all accounts. 

 *The average user has 26 password-protected accounts, but only five different passwords among these    

   accounts, making all accounts more vulnerable. 

 *Because of the difficulty of entering passwords into a mobile device, mobile passwords tend to be less secure 

   than those used on a PC. 

 

       Hackers generally discover passwords in two ways; ñbrute forceò and ñdictionaryò attacks. In a brute force attack on a 

ñstrongò eight character password, a program applies each of the 6.1 quadrillion possible combinations until the password 

has been found.  The non-random distribution of characters in user-generated passwords allows hackers to create a file or 

dictionary of common password phrases, words and symbolic variations, making cracking an account thousands or 

millions of times easier.  

 

       So how can we be more secure in our choice of passwords?  Organizations should implement and enforce compliance 

with basic guidelines such as: 

 

 *cryptographically hashed (randomly generated) usernames and passwords 

 *Password creation systems which prohibit obvious passwords such as ñpasswordò 

 *Avoiding password reset clues such a ñmotherôs maiden nameò which are easily findable for hackers. 



MAKING PASS WORD SECURTIY A PRIORITY ï CONTINUED:  

 

 *Use of ñpassword keeperò accounts (Keepass or Lastpass) which are single sign on accounts which hold    

   several highly secure passwords to improve the ability to randomly generate longer, more secure passwords. 

 

       What does the future hold for password security? Multifactor authentication seems to be the current strong candidate. 

Rather than enter just a user name and password, other identification will be used. These could be a one-time password 

sent to the userôs cell phone, a dongle which plugs into a USB port, or a biometric feature such as fingerprint or iris scan. It 

is expected in 2013 that many technology and telecommunication companies will implement some form of multifactor 

identification. The value of the information being protected will determine the complexity of the authentication process: 

bank accounts more complex than social media sites, which would be more complex than gaming sites. 

 

       Finally, organizations must establish better password security policies. Current rules regarding password expiration, 

minimum length, use of the full symbol set, and password resets are vulnerable and need to be strengthened. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OUR FEBRUARY FOLKS!  

 

                   NORTH                   WEST     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2013 WEST HOLIDAY PARTY :  Editorial Note:   The North and West Holiday parties were the same week this year.  

That has been a rare occurrence.  The West parents volunteered in full force this year to make sure that all the folks that came to 

the holiday party went away happy.  From the looks on the faces of those that came to the party they enjoyed it.  Hope you enjoy 

these pictures. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       Friends gather around in a huddle for a group shot  Everyone is all smiles ï ready to party!              Itôs a long storyéé. 

 

 
Far Left:  Lots of things to talk about 

with our best buddies 

 

Right:  Staff and employees gather 

round to talk about the upcoming 

holidays 

Pat Clark 2 Joshua Stuart 15 

John Alemani 5 Sherri Farmer 16 

Judy Hellman 6 Zach Leeker 16 

Cory Owen 6 Chris Moore 23 

Mark Grosch 9 Ronald Hantak 24 

James Stuart 10 Gloria Yowell 26 

Sarah Sanchez 13 Michael Gaglio 27 

David Vanek 14 Bryan Sink 28 

Shirley Ennis 15    

Carl Lampkin 1 

Lynn Reyland 2 

Antoine Edwards 4 

Blake Heida 4 

James Bateman 8 

John Sturgeon 11 

Felita Jenkins 12 

Christy Mertz 25 

Over the hill, jumping the 
gun, look out suckers, here 
I come! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
                  Whereôs the food?                                                  Mom and son share a special moment                         Ethel McLuen with her son, Ken, who is one of 

                              longest working employees 

 

 

  Family members take a moment to survey the food                      Dinner is served      Our great parents greet everyone with a smile 

 
 

Far Left:  Seconds, 

anyone? 

 

Middle:  Everyone 

enjoyed the food! 

 

Right:  Now to work off 

those caleries 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       Everyone is out showing their most creative moves!      Our Glee Club Leader shows how itôs done!                    ñI want this bracelet in diamonds!ò 

 

 

 
Far Left:  Santa Claus 

puts in a request for his 

favorite Holiday tune ï 

Santa Claus Is Coming 

To Town! 

 

Right:  The partyôs 

overé.. 


